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Reedsville School District Invites your 3 or 4 year old to the  

Early Childhood Screening on  

Thursday, February 9th from 3:15 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. or  

Friday, February 10th from 8 :00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Please call 754-4345 to schedule  

your child’s screening.   

 

Children will be screened for typical development by 
the Early Childhood and 4K teachers, Tracy Christianson  

and Dana Kornely, and Speech Language Pathologists, Katrina  
Gelhausen and Tara Rice.  Included in the screening are the  

areas of fine motor skills, pre-academic skills, articulation, language 
skills, and vision/hearing screenings.  Staff members will answer 

your questions and provide valuable information.   
We hope to see you there!   

If you are unable to attend the above dates and times 
please call to schedule an alternate appointment. 

 

Reedsville  Sportsmen Club 

Friday Night Fish 
 

Starting February 3rd 
and running for nine 

weeks through  
March 30th. 

 
Perch plates & chicken 

tenders along with 
choices of potatoes, rye 

bread, and coleslaw. 
 

Carry-outs available  
call 754-4884. 

Serving 4 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 

 
Taus Live Wires 4-H Club 

will do the serving  
again this year. 

 

Excellent food and 
great community 
groups to support!   

Reedsville Athletic Association is hosting            

Deuces Wild!  

Dueling Pianos at Cobblestone Creek in Brillion on         
March 9th.  Dueling Pianos is a comedy and music act for 
all adults. The show starts at 8:30pm. Tickets are $15 in 
advance and $20 at the door. Tickets can be purchased at 

Cobblestone Creek, Jims Service, Marsh Inn and Iron    
Buffalo, or from any RAA member. Each ticket includes     

a $5 dinner coupon for Cobblestone Creek.                                                                                       
  Proceeds will benefit youth sports in Reedsville. 

Upcoming Events 
February 14th - Maple Rock Homemakers  

Lunch/Meeting - noon 
Fox & Hounds 

 
February 20th - Reedsville Lioness 

Dinner/Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
Fox & Hounds 

 
February 21 - American Legion Auxiliary 

Lunch/Meeting - noon 
Fox & Hounds 

 
You are all welcome at any of these  
meetings.  Come join us and work  
with us on community projects. 

Reedsville News 

R.A.A. 

“A healthy social life is found only,  

when in the mirror of each soul  

the whole community finds its reflection,  

and when in the whole  

community the virtue of each one is living” 

-Rudolf Steiner   



Notes from the Village Hall 
 

February Spring Primary Election  
   There will be Spring Primary Election on Tuesday, 
February 21, 2012 for Reedsville School Board.  Polls 
will be open at the Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 
Menasha St. from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm. 
 

NEW CHANGES FOR VOTING:   
Beginning in 2012:  Voters cannot receive a 
ballot until you have met the photo ID  
requirement:  You will need to present an 
accepted form of photo ID (Wisconsin  
Drivers License).  If you do not have a 

driver’s license, you may obtain a free ID for purposes 
of voting at a Dept. of Motor Vehicle office.  Voters 
must sign the poll book to obtain a ballot.  Voters  

unable to sign the poll book because of a  
physical disability are exempt.   
 

Voter Registration Information    
   The federal Help America Vote Act of 2002 (HAVA) 
and Wisconsin State Statutes require all voters in  
Wisconsin to be registered in order to vote after January 
1, 2006. You can register to vote up until the Friday  
before the election or on Election Day.  You must  
reside at your address for 28 consecutive days to be  
eligible to vote and proof of residence is required. 
 

Recycling Pick- up is the 2nd and 4th  
    Friday of the month. 

News from the Preservation of St. Mary’s 
We invite everyone to our Bohemian Buffet Dinner on Sunday,  

January 29th at Fox & Hounds in Reedsville from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
The buffet will feature soup, pork loin roast, baby red potatoes, potato 
dumplings, sauerkraut, sweet/sour red cabbage, salad, vegetables, rolls 
and poppy seed desserts.  Music, prizes, and more will top off the  

dinner.  Call 754-4370 or 754-4086 for reservations.   
You don’t need to be Bohemian to come and enjoy this delicious food. 
We also would like to remind anyone who wishes to become a member 
of the Reedsville Historical Building that we will still take your $5.00 

dues - which makes you a member for five years 2012 - 2016.   
This will help defray the cost of the newsletters and mailing for the 

members.  Mail your $5.00 per person dues to the Reedsville  
Historical Building, Box 307, Reedsville, WI 54230.  Do it today! 

ST. JOHN - ST. JAMES KINDERGARTEN 

REGISTRATION 2012 - 2013 

 

NOW ACCEPTING REGISTRATION FOR 

THE 2012-2013 SCHOOL YEAR 

 
*ALL DAY FIVE DAYS A WEEK 

*BUSING PROVIDED BY REEDSVILLE 
AND VALDERS DISTRICTS 
*NO TUITION OR FEES 

*VISITING DAY PLANNED IN MAY 
*FOR MORE INFORMATION PHONE 

SCHOOL AT 754-4432 
*VISIT OUR WEB SITE AT  
stjohnstjames.com/school 

St. John-St. James  

3K & 4K Round-Up 
February 8, 2011  

10:00-11:00 or 6:00-7:00 
For children who will be 3 or 4  

by September 1, 2011.  
For more information  

please call the  
school office 754-4432. 

Shane Wendt Trucking LLC 
Collins, WI 

Snowplowing & Hauling Service 
3yd. dump truck to haul  
any type of material 

Shane Wendt - 920-323-9177 

Chad Wendt - 920-858-0687 

Fox & Hounds Pizza 
 

Fresh baked from our oven. 
Free Delivery in Reedsville 

Super Bowl Sunday 
Special Delivery 4 - 8 p.m. 

754-4086 

Happy Valentine’s DayHappy Valentine’s DayHappy Valentine’s DayHappy Valentine’s Day    
 

“The life history 
of the individual 

is first and  
foremost an  

accommodation  
to the patterns 
and standards 

traditionally 
handed  

down in his 
community.” 

-Ruth Benedict 



This Month With The Corner House 

 
The Corner House Floral Shop and Gifts wish to remind 

everyone about important February events. 
 

Tuesday, February 14th - Valentine’s Day 

Send your friend, spouse, neighbor, or anyone a  
Valentine bouquet.  The red, white, and other colored 
flowers will brighten up their day.  We do deliver too!  

There may be a fee for this delivery depending on location. 
 

February 16 -21 - Mardi Gras in Reedsville 

The Corner House has beads, party ware, cups, masks,  
flags, balloons, streamers, etc for your use.   

Call 754-4370 if you need large amounts.  These could  
be used in schools, parties, meetings, or other events. 

 

February 12th, 20th, and 22nd -  

   Lincoln & Washington’s Birthdays  

and President’s Day  
Celebrate the event at your home, school, or business with    
red, white &blue!  The Corner House has all kinds of    

supplies, flags, streamers, balloons,  
and hats just to name a few.  

 
Remember the Corner House also does flowers for  

weddings, anniversaries, and all occasions.  Call 754-4370. 

 

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL BUSINESSES!  

Santa and 
“Grandma 

Clown”, a.k.a.  
Audrey Orth, 88 
with Irish roots  
in Askeaton, WI, 
are ready for the 
2011 Christmas  

season.   
Audrey now 
lives in  

Manitowoc  
and still is an  
active clown, 
known as the 
Diner Clown. 

Reedsville News 
The next Reedsville News deadline for 
the March issue is no later than noon 
on February 10th.  Note, this due date 

is earlier than previous deadlines.   
Submissions can be emailed to 

ragd@reedsville.org    

The “NEW” Bar  

5 Alarm Reedsville 

across from Fox & Hounds 

Happy Hour 
Monday - Thursday  

4pm -7pm 
Free Pool  

Sunday - 4pm-close 

Stop In! 

Now accepting bookings for 2012 at the  
Reedsville Fire Fighters Park.  

Bookings go on a first come, first serve basis.   
If interested call Brandon at (920)860-0371. 

LOST: BABY JESUS 

 Our Baby Jesus was taken from the Nativity scene in our front yard  

during the night of December 27-28th.  Two young girls were seen in  

the area about 12:30 A.M. that night and took off running when they  

realized they were seen.  If anyone has seen a Baby Jesus lying  

Somewhere with no home, it's probably ours. You can return it to 

611 Manitowoc Street with no question asked - just put on front porch.  

We can only say to the thieves -  what Jesus said the day He died - 

"Father forgive them, they know not what they do." 

 Wishing everyone a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year.            

Ken & Bernice Brochtrup  



  Asthma is not just for kids  
Asthma symptoms can start at any age.  Approximately one 
in 12 adults are diagnosed with the disease.  
 
Asthma is a serious, chronic disease that affects the lungs 
and narrows the airways that deliver air to the lungs.        
Although symptoms of asthma sometimes vary, telltale signs 
usually include tightness in the chest, a persistent, irritable 
cough, wheezing, and shortness of breath or feeling like 
your lungs are “bloated.”  
 
Asthma causes symptoms when the bronchial tubes become 
narrowed. An asthma “attack” begins when the airways   
become inflamed in response to a trigger, such as pollen, 
dust, animal dander, mold, exercise, cold air, smoke or other 
illnesses. When the airway becomes tight, it is hard to get air 
to pass in and out of your lungs and you continue to have a 
harder time breathing with each breath attempt.    
 
Asthma attacks can be mild, moderate or severe. Depending 
on the severity of the disease, treatment options include the 
use of anti-inflammatory    medications, steroids,           
bronchodilators and inhalers.  
 

To help control the disease:  

• Eliminate household pets, if necessary. 

• Vacuum / dust regularly. 

• Replace carpeting with wood or tile floors, especially in 
bedrooms. 

• Cover bedding and pillows with airtight, hypo-allergenic 
covers. 

• Cover your nose and mouth with a scarf or mask in cold 
air. 

• Avoid direct contact when people are coughing or ill. 

• Use your maintenance inhalers as prescribed by your 
health care provider. 

 
Asthma can be controlled. However, this requires being well 
educated about the disease and being an active partner in 
managing it.  
 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora 

Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment,                         

call 920-754-4337.  

Recycling  Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:    Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Fox & Hounds   

Saturday Prime Rib Special 

 
King Cut (16 oz.)  - $15.95 

Queen Cut  (12 oz.)  - $12.95 
Plus full menu. 

Every Saturday, 4:30 - 9 p.m. 
Reservations, 754-4086 

Zion Methodist Reedsville 
Begins 100th Year Celebration! 

 
Sunday, January 29th marks the beginning of 
the 100th year celebration at the Zion United 

Methodist Church in Reedsville. 
The first organizational meeting for the “little 

church on the corner” of Reedsville’s  
main street took place on May 8th, 1912. 

Rev. W.A. Detert was the chairman.   
Elected officers at the meeting included A.B.  
Reichert, L.A. Busse, and Albert Fischer. 

 
After approval by the conference in June,  
actual construction of the building began  

in late summer of 1912 at a cost of  
$4,000 which was raised by faithful  
worshipers whose families continue  
to actively support the church today. 

 
Former pastors and past members have been 

invited to attend the 100th Anniversary  
Celebration of the Zion Methodist Church  

on Sunday, April 29th at 9 a.m.    
A family style dinner will follow at  
Cobblestone, Brillion, at 11:30 a.m. 

 
There will be displays of church  

memorabilia, confirmation pictures dating  
from 1915 - 1995, as well as photo  
albums documenting church history. 

 
Special Sundays with guest speakers: 
January 29th   Merlin Hoeft 
February 12th  Jim Barnes 

March 25th  Karl Goodfellow 
A coffee hour and fellowship  
will follow each service. 

Anyone interested in attending the  
April 29th dinner can call  

920-754-4087 or 920-323-3112. 



How Can I Get Home Delivered Meals? 
By: Alyssa Gaedtke Weber, RD, CD, Nutrition Program Coordinator 

Aging & Disability Resource Center 

Manitowoc County offers a wonderful service to eligible individuals that many may 
not be aware of, Home Delivered Meals. Home Delivered Meals are available any-
where in the county. Eligibility guidelines are as follows: 
 

• A person aged 60 years of age or older who is frail and essentially homebound 
(does not leave home under normal circumstances, flexibility is allowed for  
appointments), or a spouse of an eligible person regardless of age or condition. 

• A disabled individual who resides at home with an eligible older individual  
participating in the program. 

• The person is unable to participate in the congregate meals program because of 
physical or emotional problems. 

• There is no spouse or other adult living in the same house or building willing to 
prepare meals and the individual is unable to physically or emotionally obtain food 
and prepare adequate meals. 
 
Meals are available to all qualifying individuals on a donation basis regardless of 
income.  For more information about eligibility and how to get signed up please feel 
free to call the Aging & Disability Resource Center at 683-4180. 

The Circulatory System - Did you know? 
An estimated 81 million Americans have one or more forms of  

cardiovascular disease.  Cardiovascular disease and stroke (both largely 
preventable) cost the United States approximately $503 billion in 2010. 
How does this vast system work?  The body's cells require a continuous 
supply of food and oxygen.  At the same time, carbon dioxide and other 
waste materials produced by the cells must be picked up for removal 

from the body.  Enter the circulatory system....a vast network of 60,000 
miles of blood vessels, powered by a muscular heart that orchestrates 
this essential work.  The smallest of these vessels, our capillaries, are 
only one cell thick, which enables the interchange of water, oxygen,  

carbon dioxide, nutrients and waste products from the  
blood and surrounding tissues. 

So what can we do?  You guessed it... 
LIFESYLE CHANGES FOR HEART HEALTH 

Do what you can to maintain a healthy weight.  Consume fresh fruits 
(especially those containing polyphenols--pomegranates, blueberries,  

raspberries, green tea), vegetables, onions and garlic. 
Eat cold-water fish.  Drink more water and eat more fiber. 

Exercise regularly:  make sure you get aerobic exercise (walking). 
Get sufficient sleep.  Stop smoking.  Lower your stress. 

And to support the cardiovascular system Nature's Sunshine has a  
Circulatory Pack which includes Super Omega-EPA, Ginkgo and  
Hawthorn Combination, and CoQ10-50 mg. which is in convenient 
packets.  February special - Circulatory Pack - 25% off the retail price 

For more information on this topic, contact me: 
Mary Ellen Kiel 

Roadway To Health 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Enjoy an Old Fashioned  

Friday Fish Fry  

at Fox and Hounds  
every Friday,  

plus our full menu.   
Serving 4:30 - 9 p.m. 
Reservations call - 

754-4086 

Congratulations  
Brian  
“Bingo”  

Wasmuth,  
Fantasy Football  

Winner  
at Fox & Hounds! 

FOR ALL YOUR SNOW REMOVAL NEEDS 

RESIDENTIAL OR BUSINESS 
PARKING LOTS 
DRIVEWAYS 

SIDEWALKS  
RURAL DRIVEWAYS 

 
CALL PAUL AT (920) 754-4126  

OR  (920) 374-1255 

FULLY INSURED  
FREE ESTIMATES 

23 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE 

Panther and Reedsville Sports Apparel  

available at Jim’s Golf Cars located  
on Manitowoc Street, Reedsville.   

A variety of items are on display and  
ready for your team spirit to be shown with 
pride at your next sporting event or out and 

about in the community.  New items are being  
ordered and any Panther apparel is an excellent 
gift giving idea for the little or big Panther. 

If you have a request or any  
questions please call 920-905-3710. 

Panther Pride is Alive!   

 



SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
 
Sunrise Horse Farm is in need of  
volunteers.  Can you help us once a day,  
once a week or once a month?  Bring  
someone with you and enjoy life on the farm! 
 
 Areas of urgent need: 
Morning chores - feed grain & hay, fill water 
tanks, muck out the barn, if needed 
Evening chores - feed hay 
 
 Would you like to be a mentor to the Sunrise 
Kids?  Each day is a different time so call to 
see what works into your schedule...make a 
difference in someone's life. 
 
Other needs: 
Organizing the tool area, keeping the barn 
clean & neat (sweeping, etc.). 
 
Or you can choose one or more of  
these areas: 
Maintaining the website  
(Becky just finished that project.. 
check it out.   
sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com) 
Update & maintain facebook 
Organize photos 
Prepare and send out a quarterly  
newsletter via email 
Post items on Craig's list 
General office work (make flyers for events, 
return emails, send out literature, file monthly 
receipts) 
  

As you can see, there are a variety of tasks for 
you to choose from.      
 
We look forward to hearing from you by phone, 
email or the website. 
Sunrise Horse Farm, Inc. 
17226 Limekiln Rd. 
Reedsville, WI 54230 
920.772.4135 
sunrise_horsefarm@yahoo.com 
sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 

STRIKER'S SPORTS BAR AND GRILL 

OPEN WEDNESDAY-SUNDAY AT 3 PM 
 Come in and check out our new and improved menu. Lunch orders 
now available by phone, just call 754-4904. New daily specials! 
  

HAPPY HOUR IS BACK!  
COME ON IN FROM 4-7  MONDAY-FRIDAY FOR $2  

DOMESTIC LONGNECKS AND $5 PITCHERS. 
  

WEDNESDAY $2 DOMESTIC LONGNECKS OF BUSCH 
LIGHT FROM 8-CLOSE FREE POOL FROM 7-10. 

  
THURSDAY IS LADIES NIGHT! LADIES DRINK FREE TAP 
BEER AND RAIL MIXERS FROM 9-CLOSE FOR ONLY $10. 
GUYS WE DIDN'T FORGET ABOUT YOU! WEAR YOUR  
FAVORITE SPORTS APPAREL AND GET $2 DOMESTIC 
LONGNECKS FROM 9-CLOSE.  GUYS BUY A SHOT  

FOR A LADY AND GET YOURS 1/2 OFF! 
  

FRIDAY COME IN FOR TIGHT ON TWELVE! ALL  
YOU CAN DRINK TAP BEER AND RAIL MIXERS  

FOR ONLY $12 FROM 8-11. 
  

SATURDAY $5 PITCHERS AND ALL BOMBS ARE 3 FOR $7! 
FREE POOL FROM 8-10. LIKE OUR FACEBOOK PAGE TO 

KEEP UP WITH SPECIAL PROMOTIONS. 
  

SUNDAY $1.50 PINTS DURING THE PACKER GAMES.  
 FREE SHOTS FOR EVERY PACKER SCORE! 

  
WE NOW HAVE BEER PONG AND FLIP CUP  

AVAILABLE EVERYDAY. 

Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.  
Celebrate St. Patrick’s Day 

The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. are taking reservations 
for their annual St. Patrick’s Day celebration  taking place 
at Gill’s Bar & Grill in Whitelaw on Saturday, March 17, 
2012. The day will begin with a 10:30 A.M. Mass at St.  
Michael’s Church in Whitelaw.  The mass will be followed 
by  a corned beef, cabbage,  & chicken buffet with all the 
trimmings, plus dessert and beverage, serving  
from Noon -1:00 P.M. 
 
The day will continue with entertainment by Jean & LeRoy 
Stahl.   All this unlimited fun for only $17.00 per person. 
Phone Bernie at  920-6826601 or Lenora at  
920-684-6471 for your reservations, by March 10th.  
For more information about The Friends of St.  
Patrick Inc. and all their un-coming events go to their web 
site: http://sites.google.com/site/
friendsofstpatrickincorporated/about-us 

 
Hope to see you all at the “Wearing of the Green”!  


